








-father advised when they drove slowly by the residence they saw the male walking from the white
SUV to the front door. He advised the male was staring at them and he thought he looked angry.

e Tony advised that the norm is for people to speed down the street therefore when someone is
driving slowly, he tries to see who it is.

During Tony and Stacy’s interviews they maintained there was no physical altercation and there was
nothing significant about the evening other then they had a disagreement about the laundry.

Findings:

Upon review of the information obtained in the investigation and the analysis thereof, it was found that
no criminal act or act of domestic violence occurred on the day of April 10, 2013.

Additionally upon review of Douglas County Sheriff’s Office policy and procedures P&P-C-101 in
reference to Conduct I do not find any violations of this policy by Undersheriff Tony Spurlock in relation
to the incident on April 10, 2013.





